DCLG CETV email sent 15 December 2010
From: LGPENSIONS [mailto:LGPENSIONS@communities.gsi.gov.uk] 
Sent: 15 December 2010 17:35

Subject: Local Government Pension Scheme (England and Wales): Actuarial Factors for Individual Cash Equivalent and Club Transfers from 1 October 2010
Dear Colleague 

Further to my email on Wednesday please note that the enclosed GAD factors are the complete suite of tables.  
As explained in the notes the factors supersede those issued on 23 March 2009.  However, the tables dealing with 80th benefits are not superseded.  Breaks in the numbered sequence of tables simply mean that version 1.3 sections 2.3; 2.4; 4.5 and 4.6 which relates to non-club transfer-in GAD factors (issued on 23 March 2009) for members joining prior to 1 April 2008 still apply as it is seen that there is no significant need to review these factors. However, be aware of the limited risk involved in that the exporting scheme may have prepared its cetv on a CPI basis and the old guidance provides membership on a RPI basis as advised in Brian Town’s letter of 28 September 2010.
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